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-STATEMENT - 

SECRETARY MERRILL RESPONDS TO 

SUPREME COURT DECISION IN BALLOT 

ORDER CASE  
 

Hartford:  Secretary of the State Denise W. Merrill issued the following 

statement in response to today’s Connecticut Supreme Court decision in the case 

of Republican Party of Connecticut v. Denise W. Merrill, Secretary of the State: 

 

“While I am surprised at the outcome today, I am confident that my office 

interpreted the statute in good faith and with due diligence. 

 

 My staff interpreted the law back in 2011, for the municipal election ballot that 

year, relying on recent precedent, thorough research and a careful analysis of the 

statute.  The Supreme Court disagrees with our view, and I respect the court’s 

final decision in this matter.  The Republican Party will be on the top line of the 

ballot in accordance with the Court’s order. 

 

I am pleased that the decision comes in time for absentee ballots and Election Day 

ballots to be accurately formatted, printed and mailed to absentee voters and the 

towns across the state.  With the timing of this decision, we now feel confident 

that absentee ballots should be available for distribution by town clerks by the 

October 5th statutory deadline.  

 

We can now get on with the important business of administering an election that 

is vitally important to our nation and state.” 
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